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Question:

Travellers rolled onto Carr Bridge playing field late evening 30.08.24, much rubbish strewn around
already morning of 31.08.24, what measures are being taken to have these people removed and the
area tidied back up so it can be used again by local residents?

Answer:

We would like to reassure our community that the relevant action was taken last night within
15mins of arrival, in contacting and logging with Wakefield Council and the Police. The correct
and proper process is in progress, which is being supported by our Ackworth Parish Councillors
and Wakefield District Councillors who are all working collectively to resolve.

We have released a FB statement to hopefully reassure and address speculation that the gate
had been left open, this was not the case. Upon inspection, the post to the gate has been
removed with both chain and padlock still intact, which we will of course put in place measures
to secure once the matter is resolved.

We are in communication and working with clubs and users of the Pavilion and pitches through
this time and the staff team will continue to monitor and clean the site through this period the
best we can.



